Village of Lyons
Council Meeting
July 11, 2022

The regular meeting of the Lyons Village Council called to order on Monday, July 11, 2022, at
7:00 p.m.

Present: Mayor Andrea Gleckler; Council members: Nelson Barnhiser, John Good, Julie Fenicle,
Jimmy Thornton, and Mark Bryson.

Village Administrator, Tanya Lumbrezer. The meeting opened by saying the Pledge of
Allegiance.

A motion made by Nelson Barnhiser and seconded by Mark Bryson to accept the minutes from
June 2022 meeting. 5 in favor, 0 opposed.

Weeds that were overgrown between Village Mart and Oak Creations were cleared by a
resident.

The 120 State Highway repaving is almost completed.
The Lagoon inspection passed.
The remaining Christmas decorations have been received.

The village has depleted the stock of water meters. More Badger water meters (10) have been
ordered.

Lyons School Property is going well and projected to have 6 new homes built on it.

Tanya received pricing on the military flags, $80 to $120 each. Possible pavers for a path going
to the gazebo instead. Jimmy and Nelson calling on pricing for pavers and engraving of pavers.

Sawmill Road-APC (Anderzack Pitzen) sending Premium Patching out to look at the issue with
Rod.

Chicken Barbecue is on track for July 29-31.

Received estimates from Gerkin on village roads that need to be fixed and repaved. These
estimates will help with appropriations for funding over the next few years.

Next Meeting- August 1 @ 7 p.m.
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Debbie Campbell, Fiscal Officer/Clerk Andrea Gleckier, Mayor, Village of Lyons






